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Dashboard and Body-Worn Camera Footage of Fatal Vehicle 

Pursuit in Cecil County Released 

 
BALTIMORE, MD (January 18, 2023) – The Independent Investigations Division (IID) of the 

Office of the Attorney General today released the dashboard and body-worn camera footage 

from the fatal vehicle pursuit involving Maryland State Police on December 31, 2022, in Cecil 

County. The decedent was previously identified as 26-year-old Julie Clark, of Tenafly, New 

Jersey. 

 

Today’s release is in accordance with the IID’s policy to generally release body camera footage 

within 14 days of an incident. There may be situations where more than 14 days is necessary, 

including if investigators need more time to complete witness interviews, if there are technical 

delays caused by the need to shield the identities of civilian witnesses, or to allow family 

members to view the video before it is released to the public. 

 

The Independent Investigations Division, with the assistance of the Maryland State Police Crash 

Team, continues to investigate the circumstances of the fatal pursuit. To read the original news 

release, click here.  
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